
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Message from Mrs Holmes, Interim Head of School 

 

Welcome back! 
   I hope you all had an amazing half term holiday and a well-deserved break. 

 
It was lovely having parents in school this week for parent consultation meetings.  We hope you found the 
sessions valuable and gave you the opportunity to discuss your children with their class teacher.  We have 

a few to rearrange and this will be done as soon as possible. 
 

Next week we have lots to look forward to.  We have the first discos of the year for KS1 and KS2.  Thank 
you so much for everyone who has volunteered to support this event; without your time, we would not be 
able to offer these amazing opportunities.  We also have a Friends of Little Plumstead meeting in school at 

7pm on Tuesday.  Please come along and share your ideas.  Everyone is welcome.  On Friday, all the 
children will be going to church to attend a Remembrance Service ahead of Remembrance Day on 

Saturday. 
 

As always, if you have any questions or concerns please continue to raise them with your child's class 
teacher. 

 

 

Health and Safety Policy 
 

The Health and Safety Policy sets out how the school complies with The Health and Safety at Work Act 
1974 and the subsequent legislation.  The Academy is committed to taking effective action “so far as is 
reasonably practical” to ensure the health, safety and wellbeing of all the academy staff, employees, 
pupils, visitors, contractors and any other person affected by its activities. 
  
The policy includes an overview of roles and responsibilities and processes and procedures for Health and 
Safety.  The policy is being sent with this newsletter and is also available in the policies section on the 
school website. 
 



 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 5 

Bikeability begins on Monday 6 November for Year 5. 

Please remember your bike and helmet! If you haven’t returned 

your checklist, please bring this to school office first thing Monday morning. 

CHRISTMAS CARDS 
 

Christmas card designs will be returned today, to order please go www.apfsorders.co.uk and enter 
your child’s unique artwork code (found on the back of the artwork). 

 
There are Christmas cards, tote bags, mugs, wrapping paper and gift tags available to order with your 

child’s unique design on. 
 

Please submit orders by midnight Thursday 9th November for free delivery to the school. Orders 
placed after this date will have an additional postage cost. 

 



 

 

Year 3 - Parks Class 

Welcome back to the second half of the Autumn term 

2023/24! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

  



  



  



 

National Sleep Helpline: 

We are sending information about this wonderful free resource that can help parents and children to learn 
more about their sleep and develop better bedtime routines. Sleep is essential to brain function, by helping 

children to sleep better, we can help them to succeed in school. 
 

At any given time up to 40% of adults and 50% of children (this rises to 80% with a SEND diagnosis) have difficulties with 
their sleep. Yet in a recent survey, almost 60% of adults felt there was a lack of support for sleep issues. Sleep problems 

can leave people feeling isolated and lonely. 

 
The free helpline is run by trained sleep advisors, many of whom are specialists in working with SEND. They can talk to 

young people directly, or parents (we can also talk to adults, including older people, about their sleep issues). 

 
The helpline is open 5 times a week, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday evenings 7-9pm, and Monday, Wednesday mornings 9-

11am. The number is 03303 530 541. 
 

 

 

 

 



EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES  

DATE TIME (where applicable) EVENT/ACTIVITY 

6th – 9th November  Bikeability course Y5 

6th November  KS1 4:30pm – 5:30pm 

KS2 5:45pm – 7:00pm 

School Discos  

7th November  2pm New Intake Open Day  

10th November   Armistice Service in church (Pupils only)  

17th November   Children In Need – The Big Spotacular non-uniform day 

30th November   Flu Vaccinations all years.  

4th December 9:15am Y6 National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) 

5th December  9:30am  KS1 Nativity in school hall 

6th December  1:30pm  KS1 Nativity in school hall  

8th December  2:30pm  KS2 Carol Concert in school hall 

13th December  Christmas Lunch – details to follow  

19th December   Christmas Service in Church (Pupils only) 

21st Dec – 3rd January CHRISTMAS HOLIDAYS 

4th January    School starts  

11th January   YR National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP) 

w/c 5th February   Children’s Mental Health Week (details tbc) 

14th February   Church Service -  Ash Wednesday, Lent begins (Pupils only)  

19th – 23rd February   SPRING HALF TERM 

26th February   School starts  

27th February  TBC Parent Consultations  

28th February  TBC Parent Consultations  

4th March  TBC School Discos 

6th March  TBC Mother’s Day Assembly KS1 

7th March   World Book Day 

8th March  TBC  Mother’s Day Assembly KS2 

26th March   Easter Church Service (Pupils only) 

28th March – 12th April  EASTER HOLIDAYS 

15th April   School starts  

6th May   Bank Holiday  

13th – 16th May    KS2 SATS  

22nd May   Church Service (Pupils only) 

27th- 31st May  SUMMER HALF TERM  

3rd June   School starts  

3rd July  TBC Sports Day  

11th July  TBC School Discos  

17th July  9:30am Leavers Service in Church  

19th July  TBC Leavers Assembly 



 

 


